## Elizabeth Lee MLA

ACT Liberal Leader Liberal Member for Kurrajong



Mr Robert Yallop AM President Village of Hall and District Progress Association Inc PO Box 43 Hall ACT 2618

Dear Mr Yallop Robert

Thank you for your letter to me and the Canberra Liberals candidates for Yerrabi regarding the matters the Progress Association would like to see addressed in the upcoming Territory election. The Canberra Liberals understand the unique nature of Hall as a rural village and the consequent unique needs its residents face.

While it is not possible to commit to some of the specific items this far out from the election, I can assure you that the Canberra Liberals are very aware of the lack of sporting and other community facilities in Hall and each of the items you have raised will be considered carefully in the development of our broader policies for the October election.

I understand that James Milligan MLA and Leanne Castley MLA have worked closely with you regarding the stormwater infrastructure works and hope that a suitable solution will be found.

I have asked Leanne and James to meet with the Progress Association to discuss these matters in greater detail.

Thank you for bringing the concerns of the Village of Hall and District Progress Association to the attention of the fathberra Liberals.

Yours sincerely

どlizabeth Lee MLA Member for Kurrajong **ACT Liberal Leader** 

12 July 2024

02 6205 1919

🔯 lee@parliament.act.gov.au

GPO Box 1020, Canberra ACT 2601

ElizabethLeeMLA @ ElizabethLeeMLA

